# Jamieson PAC General Meeting Feb 2, 2022

#### Minutes

### In Attendance

## **PAC Executives**

Kathy Tran Cindy Ling Lily Cheng Janice Yip Natasha Miladinovic Ginny Chiu Lena Ling

#### **General Members**

Andrew Kwan, Jeremy Yang, Michelle Leung, Sylvania Ho

#### Call to Order

Kathy Tran called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

# Land acknowledgement (Natasha Miladinovic)

# **Approval of Agenda**

Cindy motions to approve agenda, seconded by Ginny, motion carried.

# Approval of previous general minutes – Dec 1, 2021

Cindy motions to approve minutes, seconded by Ginny, motion carried.

## Chair's Report: Kathy Tran

- Happy Lunar New Year, and it's already February.
- PAC provided luncheon for teachers and they were very appreciative, and sent PAC a thank you card.
- Hot lunch is now available.
- Need to recruit for PAC executives and volunteers.

## Principal's Report: Natasha Miladinovic

- Happy Lunar New Year!
- Badminton is starting we will have 2 teams as there has been lots of interest.
- Cross boundary applications are now open.
- Kindergarten priority registration is now closed and we have 76 student applications.
- 508 students now enrolled at Jamieson and we are full in every grade.
- We have been sending our students away and we have a long wait list.

- High school applications now available.
- Daily health checks need to be done; we continue to advise kids and staff to stay home if they are not well.
- Zero Heros K to 5 classes are participating in virtual performance.
- Outdoor classroom in the back area should be set up soon.
- Black Excellence Day lots of discussions and many divisions participated in scavenger hunt activity.
- Food drive is running Feb 1<sup>st</sup> 14<sup>th</sup> for the Food Bank.
- Functional closures information provided in the school newsletter. It only happens if we do not have enough staff to operate the school. VSB will also pull staff from other places to prevent functional closures.
- Hot Lunch is now available on Thur & Fri thank you so much to Janice and other volunteers!
- Thank you to PAC for the teacher appreciation lunch.
- Murals we are looking into this and PAC will be funding it.
- Basketball was paused, but will be back in April.
- School has been great; it's been busy and we are carrying on.

# Treasurer's Report: Edwin Lee

- \$830.66 spent for lunch for teacher's appreciation and there is still money left to do another appreciation this year.
- The hot lunch program is bringing in funds.
- We will be using up the money in the Gaming Account.

#### **New Business**

- Spring plant sale fundraiser
  - o similar to last year same vendor as winter plant sale
  - Will have a mix of veggies, succulents, spring plants
  - More info to come after Spring Break

## **Next Meeting:**

Next PAC meeting will be held on March 9<sup>th</sup>

# Adjournment

Cindy motions to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Janice, meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.